GB.340/INS/18
Report of the Director-General

Japanese Trade Union Confederation would like to express its appreciation to ILO for paying tribute to Mr. Yoshikazu Tanaka, who was a former Worker Member of the Governing Body.

He had served for the Governing Body for 9 years since 1978. He was Vice Chair at the ILC when the world was facing political crisis and danger of war, which was reflected tense situation at the Conference. In that difficult situation, as Vice Chair, he with his excellent leadership, managed to avoid political confrontation coming to the surface in the meeting.

Mr. Tanaka's contribution to protect and develop fundamental workers' rights shall be long remembered.